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Eighth session (17-28 September 2012)
Statement on the Report of the High Commissioner for Human Rights on Strengthening the United Nations Human Rights Treaty Body System

The Committee on the Rights of the Rights of Persons with Disabilities welcomes the report of the High Commissioner for Human Rights on “Strengthening the United Nations Human Rights Treaty Body System” published on 22 June 2012. It has been deeply engaged in the consultative process on which it is based and agrees with the essence of the proposals contained therein. As a new Committee that has already begun to accumulate a large backlog of reports that it cannot deal with in a timely manner due to severe resource constraints, it agrees that a comprehensive solution must be found to the concurrent problems of high levels of both compliance and non-compliance with reporting obligations, as well as the issues of consistency, coherence, working methods and accessibility of the treaty bodies, as well as the resources necessary for them to perform effectively. It considers that the report of the High Commissioner constitutes an important step in this direction.
While the Committee will continue to discuss the proposals compiled in the report and pronounce itself on individual proposals in due course, it takes this opportunity to express support for some of the key measures proposed in the High Commissioner’s report, in particular:

· Adoption of a Comprehensive Reporting Calendar designed to ensure compliance by all States parties on an equal basis with their reporting obligations;
· Strict adherence to page limitations on all documents received from States parties as well as prepared by the treaty bodies;
· Use of updated Common Core Documents;
· Systematization of the provision of searchable, indexed, and captioned webcasting in the official languages of the Committee;
· Formulation of focused concluding observations;

· Designation by all treaty bodies of a focal point on reprisals;
· Review of good practices regarding the application of rules of procedure and methods of work and adoption of common guidelines with regard to individual communications and inquiries;

· Review of follow-up procedures; and
· Aligned consultation process for the elaboration of General Comments/ Recommendations

The Committee does not find merit in the establishment of a joint Working Group on individual communications.

Other proposals will need to be further examined by the Committee in greater depth before it can pronounce itself on them.

With regard to the intergovernmental process of the General Assembly on strengthening and enhancing the effective functioning of the human rights treaty body system, the Committee concurs with the views of other treaty bodies that the intergovernmental process must respect the integrity of the respective treaty bodies, the powers of the treaty bodies to decide on their own working methods and rules of procedures, and guarantee their independence.
The Committee stresses that to mainstream the rights of persons with disabilities throughout the treaty body system, measures of reasonable accommodation and accessibility must be factored in the proposals contained in the report of the High Commissioner. 
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